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PURCHASING SCHOOL CAPTAIN PHOTOS 

These are available for purchase. If you would like to order a Grade 6 Captain/House  

Captain photo, you can do this in one of two ways.  

Firstly, you can contact The School Photographer directly on 1300 795 850. Alternatively, 

you can contact our office staff and we can email you a copy of the photo. 

 

LOCKDOWN DRILL 

Weather permitting, we will be conducting a mandated lockdown drill next week. As  

always, we will ensure that the children will be prepared for the event so that they do not 

become frightened or anxious. Your support in this at home would certainly be  

appreciated. 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM 2 2:30PM FINISH - FRIDAY 23RD JUNE 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 - MONDAY 10TH JULY 
 

LAST DAY OF CANTEEN FOR TERM 2 - FRIDAY 23RD JUNE 

CANTEEN WILL REOPEN TERM 2 - MONDAY 10TH JULY  



 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

 

Q. Why is Berwick Lodge Primary School allowed to take out of zone enrolments, 

when other schools are not?  

 

A. I have spoken to this question recently. Given that it has popped up again, I will have another 

go. We have an enrolment cap of 620 students. Our designated enrolment catchment zone  

provides approximately 30 per cent of that total. Given that we have 25 classrooms in total, we 

can adequately cater for up to 620 students. The Department of Education have indicated that we 

would not be provided with any further transportable classrooms to accommodate total student 

numbers above 620 students if this were caused by enrolling students from outside our  

designated enrolment zone. Hence, we can enrol students from outside our enrolment zone  

currently, up to the school total of 620. Of course, all students who live within our enrolment 

zone, are guaranteed a place at our school.     

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

“If you do not believe in yourself then you’re hardly likely to embrace the  
accolades of others.” 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

DIARY DATES: 

  

King’s Birthday (Public Holiday)  Monday 12th June   

National Buddy Day - Dress in Purple Wednesday 14th June  

Helmeted Honeyeater Excursion  Thursday 15th June  

SSS Mass Dance Rehearsal    Tuesday 20th June 

Last day of Term 2 (2:30pm finish)  Friday 23rd June    

First day of Term 3     Monday 10th July  

Professional Practice Day   

(No students required at school)  Friday 28th July  

 

 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



 

 

NATIONAL BUDDY DAY 

On Wednesday 14th June, the whole school will look forward to celebrating ‘National Buddy 

Day’ by participating in a range of activities with their buddy grade. Activities will promote the  

values of the Better Buddies framework, which include caring for others, friendliness, respect,  

valuing difference, including others and responsibility. We are asking the students to dress in purple 

and bring a gold coin donation. The money raised will be donated to the Alannah & Madeline  

Foundation. At Berwick Lodge we highly value our association with the Alannah & Madeline  

Foundation and recognise the great benefits of the Better Buddy Program. 

 

LONG WEEKEND 

Monday 12th June is a public holiday. No students are required at school on this day. 

 

LATE ARRIVALS 

Student punctuality is equally important. At the beginning of the day students are informed of the 

day’s program, events and important instructions are often given. Students arriving late to school 

(after 9.00 am) also disrupt the class they are in, as they get organised and settled for the day. Your  

co-operation on this matter would be greatly appreciated. Once the bell has gone, students are  

required to come through the office to be marked as a late arrival. A student’s late arrival will be 

recorded on the daily attendance roll.  
  

 
THE ORANGE DOOR 

The Orange Door network is a free service for people of all ages and backgrounds to seek help and 

support for family violence and families in need of support with the wellbeing and development of 

children.  

To find help and support near you: orangedoor.vic.gov.au  

Phone: 1800 271 170 

 
WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY 

Monday 5th June was world environment day.  Jamie and Jack from 5B confidently spoke at our 

whole school assembly about how we can all make a difference by reducing plastic and looking after 

the environment.  Small changes that we make can lead to big changes overall.  You may like to  

discuss with your children how you can reduce the use of plastic including sending ‘Nude’ food to 

school in reusable containers without any plastic.  This also assists in reducing our rubbish         

produced at school which goes into land fill.   

 

 

 

 
 

Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn 



 

 

 

 

 

 

      
 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 



 

On Wednesday 7th June our grade 5/6 students participated in the Winter Interschool sport gala 

day. The students had the opportunity to compete against four schools in five different sports on 

the day. After previously versing Kilberry Valley, Brentwood Park and Beaconhills during our  

Friday morning sport sessions, Berwick Lodge came up against Berwick Chase, Berwick Primary, 

Oatlands and Berwick Fields on the day.  

 

Our two soccer teams played at IYU reserve and were competitive all day with the girls team  

winning two games and 2 games ending in a draw. Our boys soccer team won two games, and lost 

two games. Our kickball, football, mixed t-ball and mixed netball teams competed at Toomuc  

reserve and Cardinia life basketball stadium. Although they didn’t come away with a win on the 

day, they displayed great sportsmanship and competitiveness. 

 

The girls netball team were super competitive throughout the entire tournament, winning three of 

their games and losing marginally to Oatlands. They came away with the runners up pennant which 

was an awesome effort!  

 

The girls t-ball team successfully won three of their games leading into the day and won 3 games 

and drew one game to finish first on the ladder. This winning streak led them to win the whole 

tournament and come away with the Premiers pennant. An awesome effort as the girls played so 

well as a team, encouraging and supporting each other on and off the field. The girls now progress 

through to the Divisional gala day to represent the Edwin Flack District in Term 3. All the best 

girls!!!!! 

 

Congratulations to all the students that not only competed at the Gala day but also filled in and 

played in the Interschool sports games leading up to the day. We are so proud of the kind,  

encouraging and supportive attitude all our students display at these events and we always get 

comments from other schools on their tremendous sportsmanship. Well done Lodgers! 

 

Thank you to Mrs Whitelaw, Mrs Chandler, Mrs Barry, Mr Kelly, Mr Pryor, Miss McArthur, Mrs 

Wilkie, Mrs Hoang, Mr T, Mrs Gray, Mrs Shead, Mrs Menon, Miss Taylor, Mrs Musco, Mrs Wright, 

Mrs Brown and Mrs Weber for all your support and 

assistance with either coaching, supervision or  

support of our students throughout our Term 1 & 2 

Summer and Winter Interschool sports games.  

Without your support none of these events can run 

as smoothly as they do. 

 

 
Thank you, 

Kylee Muccignat 

P.E Teacher 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Don’t forget the library is open on Tuesdays, at lunchtime. Please come in and enjoy 

some colouring in, quiet reading or games. 

 

Please remember to return any overdue books and bring a library 

bag to each session. 

 
 

 

 

If any of these items belong to 

you, please come to the office 

for collection. 

 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have          

borrowed from sickbay? 

 

If so, can you please wash and return these items as soon as 

possible. 

 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

The school canteen is open every Monday, Wednesday and Friday.  

 

Students are able to purchase snacks, ice cream and drinks  

                 during recess and lunch time on these days.  

 

        All hot foods and lunch orders must be ordered by  

9:00am via the QKR! app.  



 



 



BUSINESS ADVERTISING 



BUSINESS ADVERTISING 



COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 



COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 



COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 


